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	Minutes
	Date MARCH 17, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210317-001
“That the Minutes from March 2, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried 


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No report



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	No Bills 


	REGISTRAR
	NEW HCR UPDATE:
· On April 6 HCR 2.0 is closing and on June 1 we switch to HCR 3.0.

· It is a fabulous system and better than HCR 2.0.
· We will be doing our registration via HCR 3.0.

· Seminars are set up for the last week of March to help us through getting ready and setting up registration.

· Live seminars will occur 2nd week of April with a week of live seminars and a tech person helping with any isues.

· We tested it for the last 2 weeks and there were no issues.  
· We will be reissuing new access for each person in our association that requires it.  This will include the Chair, Vice Chairs of Rec and Rep, Registrar, Treasurer and Director of Officiating.  The Alliance has asked us to minimize number of people that have access.  Mainly for tracking registrations and rosters.  

· Police checks are entered into the HCR and a Referee portal is also an option. 
· HCR relinquishes some of the responsibility from Alliance to our Association.  It’s looking like Associations will be able to do more in the HCR.  
· We will ask if there is a limit to the number of users we can have and we can also set parameters around access to the system.




	HOUSE LEAGUE
CHAIR

	· Unfortunately had to cancel the March Skill Sessions for recreational hockey.

· Not financially feasible to do in the red framework.


	REP TEAM VICE CHAIR

	· Up until Grey lockdown, teams were utilizing available ice. We had 2 weeks and coaches were appreciative of that.  We kept trying to offer programming and hats off to everyone for enduring the season.
REP COACHES FOR 2021/2022

· Application process is slow.  We have one application for U9 Tier 2 team.
· Request for coaches will be reposted on the website and we should post on our Facebook page as well.


	HOUSE LEAGUE EQUIPMENT

	EQUIPMENT RETURN:

· Just waiting currently, but planning on taking 2 weekends to collect equipment and we are not expecting any issues. 
· We can get access to arenas – 1-2 people at a time as long as we make appointment through Randy Riley.

· We need to put Shooter Tutors into our locked equipment room.  We need to collect this prior to another sport starting.  If Lacrosse starts they would use that equipment room and some lockers may need to be cleaned out.

· The room where the goalie equipment is stored, the Shooter Tutors could fit there.




	NEW BUSINESS
	 ELECTIONS FOR AGM:
· Reminder to candidates that a police check is a qualification.

· Board positions are posted on the SHA website listed with encumbants.  If you plan on running or running for another position, please respond to Wayne Scarrow.

· AGM is May 4.

· Candidates must respond by April 27.

· We have had 2 replies and want to get candidates listed.

· Discussion occurred on how a vote would occur if there is more than one candidate given we meet virtually.
· There is a poll option available through Zoom which might be the preferable option.

· Past President and Treasuer are the independent auditors for voting.

POLICE CHECKS:
·  6 people still have outstanding CODF’s.
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom on Tuesday April 6, 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210317-002
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
